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John Ward Road at Irwin Road 

The project will construct a single-lane roundabout at 
the intersection of John Ward Road and Irwin Road. 
Project scope comprises improvements at the Cheatham 
Hill Elementary School driveway on John Ward Road, 
including a new left-turn lane for the school and raised 
concrete islands to better facilitate school vehicular and 
pedestrian traffic. 

Other area improvements include curb and gutter where 
currently lacking on John Ward Road, with sidewalks 
being added along the west side of John Ward Road 
south of Irwin Road and along the east side of John 
Ward Road north of Irwin Road.  Area street lights will 
be upgraded to new LED lights at the roundabout and 
school driveway. 

Cheatham Hill Elementary School | Intersection Improvement

Ph. 770-528-1600

John Ward Road at Irwin Road
Project No. X2802 
School Zone Safety & Operational Improvements

Project Quick Facts

•	 Joint project with the Cobb County School District

•	 Estimated start of construction: Late 2017

•	 Expected completion: August 2018

•	 Project length: Approximately 0.25 miles along John 
Ward Road; approximately 300 feet along Irwin Road

•	 Project selected due to safety and operational 
concerns confirmed by traffic study

•	 Funded as part of Cobb County’s 2016 Special 
Purpose Local Option Sales Tax (SPLOST) and the 
Cobb County School District’s SPLOST IV

See reverse side for diagram.

Questions? 
Contact Project Manager Dave Garrett:

dave.garrett@cobbcounty.org or 770-528-1653

For more information about roundabouts, 
see the Cobb County DOT roundabout brochure 

or visit cobbdot.org and click on the “Resources” link.
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